Birchtree Pool

3583 Burntleaf Lan Hoover, AL 35226
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WELCOME TO THE 2023 POOL SEASON

Greetings returning and new members,

We would like to provide some updates to you all regarding the pool.
A few years ago the city uncovered that legally they do not own the
pool. The turnover was delayed due to COVID and litigation amongst
our attorney and the city attorney. A decision was reached and very
much out of our control, and we are now owners of both the pool and
the tennis courts. The tennis courts were locked up due to insurance
reasons. There has not yet been a decision on what will happen with
the courts, however, the funding is not available in our budget to
maintain the courts and pay the taxes on them. Our main goal is to
keep the pool up and running like we have over the last several
decades.

On a brighter note, we were able to do some updates to the pool . We
have new coping and new tile around the waterline. This was a
$22,000 project. Last year we did some less noticeable upgrades
with replacing sand filters, fixing leaks, and repairing/replacing the
deck boards. As a board, our plan is to continue to make
improvements to the pool that is only so wonderful because we have
the best members, guards, and manager around town.

We plan to be good stewards of your money as we navigate this new
ownership which includes paying for all utilities, updates, repairs, and
property taxes. If anyone has any interest in helping us with updates,
please send us an email at Birchtreesr@gmail.com

Thank you and we look forward to a wonderful 2023 season,
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